March 14, 2023 Twp. Mun. Bldg. Lower Mill City Road

Supervisors hosted an informational meeting for Penndot regarding the bridge replacement on SR 2021 at 6:00 PM. Engineers and officials associated with the plan were present to answer any questions. Mr. Vernon Gernhart, project manager, led the meeting with a description of what to expect for a replacement bridge with a sketch and had a map of the detour that would be recommended. Questions were asked and answered and contact information was given out. The Project is expected to start after school lets out in 2025 and will last approximately 60 days.

The Board of Supervisors of Overfield Township, Wyoming County, Pa., met at 7:00 P.M. at the Overfield Township Municipal Building for their third regular meeting for the fiscal year 2023.

Those present were; Chairman-Donald Ames; Supervisor- John Manglaviti; Roadmaster-John Walsh; Sec. / Treas. - Susan Smith; Zoning Officer-Chad Patton; CPA-Eric Davis and 1 signed in resident.

The next order of business was the rewarding of paving bids for paving of Orchard Drive, Post Office Road and Church Road. There were 5 bids received and they were opened as advertised and were the following:

- H & K Group-\$111,663.28
- New Enterprise Stone and Lime-\$116,825.00
- Pennsy Supply-\$122,193.60
- Wayco, Inc.-\$126,321.79
- American Asphalt-\$119,498.85

After reviewing all the bids a motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti and seconded by Mr. Walsh to accept the bid of \$111,663.28 from H & K. All in favor and the motion passed.

The minutes of the regular meeting of February 14, 2023 were not read but copies were e-mailed to all supervisors prior to the meeting. Mr. Walsh made a motion that the minutes be accepted as written. Mr. Manglaviti seconded and the motion passed

The Treasurer's report was read:

General Checking Fund	\$133,528.40
General Savings	\$388,294.07
State Checking	\$4,802.82
General Equipment	\$22,759.79
Payroll Fund	\$16,137.42
Impact Fees	\$81,622.13
Park Fund	\$11,447.04
TOTAL BALANCE ALL FUNDS	\$658,591.67

A motion was made by Mr. Ames to accept the Treasurer's report. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion and the motion passed. Eric Davis, CPA from Ginader, Jones & Co gave the audit report for 2022. Mr. Davis stated the books were all in order. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti and seconded by Mr. Walsh to accept the audit report. All in favor. Motion carried.

The bills were presented for review and discussion. A motion was made by Mr. Ames that the bills be paid. This motion was seconded by Mr. Walsh. All in favor. Motion carried.

Solicitor's report: None

Police Report

Chief Morristell gave the police report for the month of February. There were 27 calls, 1 traffic citation, 1 criminal arrest, 2 hours of vascar and 58 hours of patrol for the month. There were 12 hours spent on incidents. A motion to accept the report was made by Mr. Manglaviti and seconded

by Mr. Walsh. All in favor. Motion carried.

Planning Commission report:

Susan Smith read the minutes from the December 2022 and January 2023 Planning Commission meetings.

Zoning report:

Chad Patton gave the zoning report for February. There were 4 permits for the month. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to accept the zoning report. The motion was seconded by Mr. Ames and the motion passed.

Road Report

Mr. Walsh gave a summary of the road work done in February which included: plowing filling potholes and working on equipment. Mr. Ames made a motion to accept the road report. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Park Committee Report:

None

Correspondence

- Spring Convention-March 28 @7 PM in Eaton Township
- Recycling Center-May 13
- -Soil Conservation- Deadline for grant application-April 14th
- -PSATS dues increase \$16/yr.

Unfinished Business

-None

New Business

- -Park-The Little League field will not be used this year so the Township has to take care of the maintenance. There was discussion on whether to do it ourselves or to hire it out. Tabled until April meeting.
- -Oil Bids- Dust control will be bid out
- -Equipment quotes- quotes for a new tractor to cut grass at the Little League field
- -Retirement plan letter of interest-need to write letter and answer questions

Audience Participation:

Jeff Fleming asked if the township could cut brush for the trail. The Secretary was asked to call the insurance Company to make sure the township was covered in another township. There was some discussion as to whether the power should be left on in the little league building. It was decided that the meter should be pulled until a need was found to put power on.

With no further business brought before the Board, Mr. Ames made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Manglaviti seconded and the motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:48 Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Smith, Sec. /Treas.